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2022 GBCC Board of Directors 
Executive Board 

 
 
 
John T. Ivey                          505-307-1946 
President Elect,  Haloed Solutions 
 
Tina Varela                           505-565-9115 
Vice President, State ECU    
          
Holly Chavez                        505-463-3621 
H2 Academic Solutions 
Treasurer 
 
 
 

Board of Directors 
Pete Armstrong                  505-864-2084  
Member, Armstrong Services 
 
David Carter                        505-710-5994 
Member, Individual  
 
Bobbi Chandler                    505-864-4472 
Member, VCNB/Media 9 
 
Carl Gallegos                        505-205-3910 
Member,  BNSF 
  
Rob Leming                            505-241-2700            
Member, PNM Resources 
 
Deanna Montoya                    505-864-2978 
Member, Enchanted Smiles 
 
John Padoven                         505-864-8081 
Member, Sachs 5th Real Estate 
 
Andrew Spears                         505-658-4809 
Member, Edward Jones Financial 
 
Roderick Storey                       505-865-6623 
Member,  NM Gas Co. 
 
Deborah Baca                          505-966-1000 
Ex-Officio, Belen Consolidated Schools  
 
Frances Duran                          505-925-8547 
Ex-Officio, UNM-VC 
 
Steven Holdman                        505-864-8221 
Ex-Officio, City of Belen 
   
Rhona Baca Espinoza            505-864-8091 
Ex-Officio, Executive Director, GBCC 
 

GBCC Office Team 
Del Johnson 
Membership Specialist, Office Manager 

Happenings 
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President’s thoughts 
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April is here, and spring has come. While we had 
some snow, rain, and wind, warmer days are ahead of us.  
In March, we had a lovely after-hours networking event 
hosted by our Board Treasurer, Holly Chavez, at H2              
Academic Solutions. We honored our Member of The 
Month, Raquel Montoya, who operates The UPS Store in Los                  
Lunas. 
We also had an amazing event by the Valencia Flying and Retrieval 
Society and the City of Belen 36th Annual St. Patrick's Balloon 
Rallye! Can you believe we can have a free mini balloon fiesta right 
here in Belen!?  
We have some great events coming up. On April 8th, we'll be having 
our Networking Luncheon at Pete's Café. Be sure to RSVP! 
Also, our Tim Lardner Memorial Golf Tournament is on June 3rd, be 
sure your teams are signed up!  
I hope you all get to enjoy easter with your family and have a fantas-
tic month.  
Sincerely, 
John Ivey 
GBCC President 
 

 



Rhona Baca Espinoza,  
Executive Director of Greater 
Belen Chamber of Commerce 

Greater Belen Chamber of Commerce  

                             Office  News 
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 Like busy bees, our Chamber Team is working diligently to service our members as a support 
and valuable resource even if it means working remotely.    Our partnership with Belen Main-
Street Partnership has developed into a huge driving force in Economic Revitalization for our 
Downtown and beyond.  Join us as we work together to preserve our rich history and down-
town area but bring necessary improvements to the GREATER BELEN area.  We will assist 
them in their many important projects and ventures.  Currently, celebrating the beautification 
project on Becker Ave!!   
 
Our April Networking  Luncheon is scheduled for Wednesday, April 8th!!! We are so honored 
and excited to have Rudy Espinoza, Corporate Security Director for Wells Fargo Bank as our 
keynote speaker.  He will share with us many insights into personal security and also moving 
forward from COVID.  It all begins at 11:30am and we sell out every year, because it’s at Pe-
te’s Café!! You do not want to miss this!! RSVP today. 
   
Plans for our upcoming Tim Lardner Memorial Scholarship Golf Tournament are in full swing 
(no pun intended) and this looks to be another record breaking event.  It will be held on Friday, 
June 3 at Tierra Del Sol Golf Club.  Registration and Sponsorship documents are available on 
our website under Events Coming Soon .  Thank you for your consideration in participating in 
this tournament in what ever capacity you are able.  You are very much appreciated.  We thank 
Nusenda Credit Union for being our title sponsor for this event! 
 
 
 
Blessings Always, 
 
Rhona Baca Espinoza 
Executive Director 
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New Members 
 

Silver Bar Studios and Gallery 
 

The GBCC welcomes Katy Herandez 
Dorsey with Silver Bar Studios and  
Gallery to our Chamber Family!!             
Located at 106 Becker Ave., in Belen 
they can be reached at                                    
silverbarstudio.com.  Silverbar Studios 
and Gallery will exhibit local and                 
national art exhibitions and eventually 
other art services.  Woohoo!! So happy 
to have you join us!!  
 
 

Sol Secrets, LLC 
 

Welcome, Welcome!!! Michael                 
Melendez with Soil Secrets, LLC                
located at 1850 E. Main Street Suite A2 
in Los Lunas!!!  They can be reached at 
505-866-7645 or 
www.soilsecrets.com.  Soil Secrets is a 
biometric company that has developed 
cutting edge technology with nutrient 
products that stimulate the soil 
through natural processes to rebuild 
into a healthy rich soil.  So happy to 
have you join us!!!   
 

Huning Properties 
 

So happy to have Huning LLC to our 
Chamber family!!! Located at 612 Main 
Street, NE, Los Lunas, NM, 87031.  The 
Huning family is a stellar mainstay in 
our county and have donated so much 
property and resources to our                     
community.  We thank them for their 
amazing love for community!!! 
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Valencia County PAs fulfill need for    

family prac�ce. It was a desire to have 

their own private prac�ce and bring 

much-needed collabora�ve services to 

Belen, a small town of 7,400 about 30 

miles south of Albuquerque. Jennifer Tafoya-Trujillo, M.S., PA-C, who 

grew up in Belen, and Cassandra Otero, PA-C, who grew up in Los       

Lunas, both were in family prac�ce for more than 15 years, spending 

much of that �me as a physician’s assistants. A1er working together 

for more than three years in the same prac�ce, the Valencia County 

residents said they wanted to have their own approach to family 

medicine. With the help of The Loan Fund, the two created Valencia 

Health and Wellness, which specializes in women’s health,               

immuniza�ons, depression, anxiety, acupuncture, physical therapy 

and weight loss. With two other partners, Jennifer and Cassandra, 

have a goal of teaching pa�ents how to obtain true wellness by                

promo�ng preventa�ve care and good lifestyle choices to improve 

overall physical health and mental well-being. They are thriving!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chavez Brothers Vineyard  
& Winery 

A big woohoo to Fred Chavez of Chavez Brothers Vineyard 
and Winery located at 210-B South Main in Belen.  Their 
vineyard is located south of Belen.  Their vineyard has been 
in operation since 2014 and the winery since 2020.  Chavez 
Brothers Vineyard and Winery is the only “Boutique Winery” 
in the lower Middle Rio Grande Valley offering Vidal Blanc 
and Chancellor wines.  These are wines made from grapes 
grown in our own vineyard. We are committed to growing 
and using only Middle Rio Grande   Valley grapes, taking 
those grapes and making the Best New Mexico wines that 
we can possibly make, and then newsharing those wines 
with you. We believe it is important to give back to the 
community you serve, toward that commitment, 1                    
percentage of our proceeds will be donated annually to a 

Belen Charity. Our headquarters, winery, and tasting room 
are uniquely located at 210-B South Main Street, in the 
Heart of Belen and the Heart of New Mexico.  We look for-
ward to                    serving you. “Life is Grand! La Vida es 
Grandiosa!”  They are so appreciative of the support they 
have been given this past year!!!!   
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Belen MainStreet                     
Partnership  

News 
 

 
We are also cleaning up 

and sprucing up the El Corazon de 
Belen Community Garden just south of 
Buckland’s Pharmacy thanks to Rosa 
Sisneros and Amelia Vogel!!! New 
planting boxes were donated by                  
Sisneros Brothers as well as a new              
library box.   
 
The Farmer’s Market is gearing up for 
opening in June with lots of great            
ideas for car shows, music and other 
fun activities to enjoy during their              
Friday evening sales.  More info to   
follow!!! 
 
We not only celebrating Chavez       
Brothers Vineyard and Winery and             
Silver Bar Studios with the Greater 
Belen Chamber Family but we                      
celebrate them as part of Belen                
MainStreet District!!   
 
Saturday Mornings on Becker is a new 
program celebrating our local artisans 
and their beautiful wares as well as 
our gardeners and farmers.  Come by 
every Saturday morning to enjoy great 
art and cultural!!! 
 
 

 
Belen Area Food Pantry 

513 Becker St. 
Belen, NM  87002 

 
Rick De Rose  Photography 

P.O. Box 325 
Jarales, NM  87023 

505-864-0488 
 

Eagle 98.7 
2612 Sarita NW 

Albuquerque, NM  
87104 

 
Tierra Del Sol  Golf Club 

100 Golf Course Road 
Rio Communities,  

NM  87002 
505-864-1000 

 
Albuquerque Hispano                      

Chamber of Commerce 
1309 4th St. SW 

Albuquerque, NM 
87102 

505-842-9003 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



                                                                                      
 

 

      March Member of the Month:               

The UPS Store 

The UPS Store is a subsidiary of      
United Parcel Service which provides, 
according to its website, shipping, 
shredding, printing, fax, passport 
photos, personal and business mail-
boxes, and notary services. The UPS 
Store located 1402 Main St. NW, 
Suite B in Los Lunas, NM.                     
505-866-9081and email store 
6594@theupsstore.com.  We thank 
Raquel and Yvonne for being great 
community neighbors and for their 
support of the Greater Belen                 
Chamber of Commerce.    
 

 

 

 

 

A special thanks to Noelle and Holly Chavez at H2 
Academic  Solutions for hosting the event! Their 
presentation was eye-opening as to all they are 
dong for our youth in our county!!! And the spread 
of food they provided was delicious!!!   

 

Executive Director Rhona with Raquel 
Montoya, and GBCC Board Members      

Holly Chavez, John Padoven, and                  
Office Manager Del Johnson 
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